A Short History of Hunter Heights
On December 1, 1979, the Offering Plan for 120 condominium units to be known as Hunter Highlands II, was filed with the New York State Attorney General’s office.

Buildings K & L were built in 1979, M,N,O,P,Q & R  in 1981, S in 1987, T & U in 1988, V & W in 1990, and X & Y in 2001.

From inception until November 15, 1988, our Homeowner Association was controlled by the Sponsor, Robert Kallman, under his various corporate and partnership entities. During the period of sponsor control, and despite numerous requests from many homeowners, the homeowners were never given any financial statements, nor was there ever a homeowner meeting. The common areas began to deteriorate due to lack of maintenance and repairs. In the fall of 1988, a group of homeowners, led by three of our present Board members (Lawrence and Patricia Rosen and Harold Cohen), hired an attorney with their own money, obtained the address of homeowners from Town records, and called the first homeowner meeting. Bob Kallman declared the meeting invalid since he hadn’t called it. In spite of Bob Kallman, the homeowners present elected their first Board of Managers.
Other initial Board members still homeowners today include Marilyn Stefans (Treasurer) and Billie Weintraub. The new Board instructed the homeowners to send their monthly common charges to our own new accounting firm. With no more funds coming to him, the sponsor agreed to call another meeting himself and formally turned over control to the homeowners at that meeting held on November 15, 1988.

In 1986, the sponsor had filed for bankruptcy under Chapter II of the Bankruptcy Laws. During the bankruptcy period, the sponsor co-mingled his own funds with the Association’s, using the Associations Bank Account for his own purposes. The sponsor emerged from bankruptcy in February, 1988. When we received the records and financial data, we noticed that at the beginning of February, 1988, the association had no liabilities.

Immediately after emerging from bankruptcy, he recorded debts owed to him by the association. By the end of February, the association allegedly owed him over $200,000.

He demanded immediate payment from the new Board.  That started litigation that was to last 5 years.  There were three main areas of litigation:
1.  The sponsor also owned Highland Pollution Control (HPC), the sewer plant servicing our units. In 1989, HPC filed for an astronomical rate increase that could not be justified.

2. The main road, Hunter Drive, was in such disrepair that we could hardly drive to our units.  It had never been built to town specifications as required in our Offering Plan.

3.  The sponsor had never paid common charges on his unsold units. The Martin Act that governs condominium law in New York State, requires that as soon as the sponsor sells the first unit, and the homeowner pays its first month common charge, the sponsor is liable for common charges on ALL units, whether built or only planned. Had the sponsor recorded this properly, Hunter Highlands II would have been its biggest creditor in the bankruptcy list of debtors. Mr. Kallman did not even list us!

It should be noted that 2 of the issues (road and sewer rate) impacted Hunter Highlands I as well. Their Board refused to support us in the litigation, reasoning that they would win with us anyway if we were successful.  They would get the new road and reduced sewer rate as well, without any legal expense on their part.

After emerging from bankruptcy, the sponsor was able to secure a new mortgage from Yolo Capital (Yolo) for the purpose of completing the Hunter Highlands projects. It was one blanket mortgage covering all the properties in the development still owned by him: unsold units in Hunter Highlands II, the right to build X & Y buildings, the Clubhouse and office properties, the land now being developed by Trailside, and all the land above us that can potentially have another 100 to 200 condos built.

During the period of litigation, from 1989 to 1993, The Board credited the monthly sewer charge against unpaid common charges.  Mr. Kallman notified the Town and all the banks that held mortgages at Hunter Highlands II, that he was shutting down the sewer plant. The Board in turn notified the Town that if it allowed the sewer plant to be shut down, then the Town must immediately condemn our properties and take us off the tax rolls, as we could not use our homes without sewer.  The Town mandated that the sewer plant be keep open. However, the banks adopted a policy that they would not issue anymore mortgages to Hunter Highlands II until the litigation was settled. It harmed the sponsor the most, since he could not sell his existing units. Around 1991, Yolo foreclosed on their mortgage. It was called a “friendly foreclosure”, meaning that Kallman had two years in which to buy back the property. Yolo, now our sponsor, forced Kallman to settle the litigation with us. 
The Settlement Agreement, dated September 1, 1993, resulted in:

1.  A reduction in our sewer charge. It also stipulated that HPC must give us advance notice of any future rate increases and allow us to audit their financial statements prior to the rate request. 

2.  We wiped the slate clean of all unpaid common charges and sewer charges. Yolo immediately began paying common charges on their built units, but was given a 5 year moratorium on the X and Y buildings that did not yet exist. Yolo began paying common charges on X & Y in September, 1998, even though the units were not built until 2001.

3.  Yolo was required to repair the road to Town Standards for dedication, and maintain them until they could be offered to the Town for dedication. If the Town refused, then the roads were to be turned over to a new not-for-profit corporation. This arrangement was declared in the Offering Plans of Phase I & II.

The agreement was ratified by 85% of the homeowners.

As we settled the litigation, our home values were at their low point. The Board took advantage of this to file for real estate tax reductions for all the condominiums. We were quite successful. Our taxes today are less than 1/3 what they would have been without this tax reduction project.

Due to the “Friendly Foreclosure”, Bob Kallman was still in control. Yolo did fund the road per the agreement, but the money was given to Mr. Kallman who simply resurfaced it without creating the proper drainage under the road that would prevent deterioration again. Two years later, Mr. Kallman was unable to refinance the mortgage, and lost the property permanently. 
From 1993 until 1998, the road deteriorated to a point that it was impassable in the winter. The Board was told by local real estate agents that they would not rent in Hunter Highlands until the road was repaired. The worse section was from Ski Bowl Rd to the fork just above the clubhouse. We contacted the Board of Hunter Highlands I and held a joint homeowner meeting. Both Boards and homeowners agreed that the road had to be repaired at our joint expense whether or not Yolo would pay for the repair. We all agreed that we would do whatever we could to get re-imbursed by Yolo. The two Boards agreed that any settlement would be divided in the same proportion that the money was spent.
Phase I has 80 units and Phase II has 120 units. The intial cost of $ 70,000 to repair the shared section of the road from Ski Bowl Rd to the fork was split 60% Phase II and 40% Phase I, even though Phase II had only 104 units built at that time . Both Boards then filed litigations jointly against Yolo to recover the $ 70,000. Our attorney advised us that the lawsuit would include any additional work between commencement of the action and settlement. We sued based upon our Settlement Agreement of December 1, 1993.

We (Phase II) opted to complete the repairs on the rest of our road up to our cul-de-sac at X & Y buildings. That cost was about $ 50,000 and was included in the litigation. Phase I chose not to do any further work, and did not share any of the additional $50,000 cost.

So at the point of settlement negotiations, a total of $120,000 had been spent, of which Phase I paid $28,000 and Phase II paid $92,000. Negotiations were getting nowhere. The non-jury trial began in July, 1999. Michael Flynn and Marilyn Stefans, presidents of the two Boards, were present at the trial. The Judge admonished us at that time that he would only consider for award, amounts actually spent. Trial was adjourned until further notice. In spite of the Judge’s warning, Phase I opted not to do any additional repairs.
In time, Yolo offered $ 80,000 which was a 2/3 settlement.  As Phase II had spent $92,000 or roughly 75% of the expense, we felt entitled to 75% of the settlement.
We accepted Yolo’s $ 60,000 offer to us. Phase I refused to accept its share of the settlement. They argued that they were entitled to 40% of the settlement, which would have been $80,000 X .4 = $32,000. THAT WAS MORE THAN THEY SPENT! It would leave Phase II with $48,000. To their way of thinking, Phase I should be re-imbursed 

114 % while Phase II should get 40 %.  

There were two major weakness to our case. Much as we had thought the 1993 settlement agreement was perfectly clear, it did have a flaw. It spoke to the “roads”, but never named them. Yolo’s position was that while it was Phase II sponsor by foreclosure, it never had any obligation to Phase I and only ever intended to maintain Hunter Drive. Yolo argued that Highlands Lane, starting at the fork and ending in the Phase I development was not its responsibility. Phase I was built by a different sponsor. It was completed and closed out by 1979. The sponsor from Phase I then sold the rest of the development to the Kallman companies.
Earlier, it was mentioned that Phase I declined to be a party to the 1988-1993 litigation that we were now relying on for road re-imbursement. While Phase II clearly had a right to litigate to enforce that agreement, Phase I could only join as “Harmed third party”. This means that if Yolo had maintained the road, it would have been to their benefit.

The problem here was that in order to claim “Harmed third party”, they would have to show that both Yolo and Phase II intended to include them in consideration of its 1993 settelement. This could not be done.
Phase II strongly urged Phase I to accept the $20,000 settlement for $ 28,000 expense and end the litigation. Phase I felt that they could negotiate a better settlement if we, Phase II did not settle. Our attorneys cautioned us that if it went to trial, there was a good possibility that the judge could award Phase II a settlement, but not Phase I. With the risk of loosing some or all of the $ 60,000 offer, plus additional legal fees, Phase II Board voted to accept the offer. We have been paid the full $60,000 without further problems. Phase I continued in the litigation and lost in Supreme Court. They appealed the decision and lost the appeal as well.
Water Issues

Up until 2004, our water company was privately owned. As such, the charge was governed by the New York State Public Service Commission (PSC). The approved rate included a surcharge that could be assessed under certain conditions. Your Board challenged the rates we were being surcharged and filed a complaint with the PSC.

The result was a savings of about $12,000. The action was undertaken through voluntary efforts of Board members. There was no expense to the homeowners. 
In late 2004, the water company was sold to the Village of Hunter. The Village is allowed to charge us up to $550 per home. Fortunately, the Village is only charging us $ 300 per home. If a homeowner doesn’t pay its water bill, the Village is authorized to turn over the assessment to the Town tax collector. The past due balance and penalties are added to the property’s tax bill. If the owner doesn’t pay the tax bill, the Town can foreclose on the property. Up until June, 2006, the Village issued one bill to each association (Hunter Heights, Hunter Highlands, Liftside, Melodywood and Scribner Hollow). When one of the associations failed to pay their bill on time, the Village had no property bill to add the delinquent amount to. Consequently, the Village was forced to change its billing method. In July, 2006, the Village began billing each home directly. 
Property Maintenance

When the Homeowners gained control of the Association in 1988, the Board immediately began the needed repairs that had been neglected during the period of Sponsor control.

In 1989, the first project was to resurface the parking lots.

Buildings have been painted and roofs replaced on a rotational basis. Here is a summary:
Building
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Roof  Replaced
Building painted
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1979

2003
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L

1979




2003, 1999, 1994, 1989
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1981

1999
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1981
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2001, 1996, 1990
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1981
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1981
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2002, 1997, 1991

S

1987




2002, 1997, 1991

T

1988




2004, 1997, 1991

U

1988

2005


1998, 1992, 2006 IN PROGRESS
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2004


2004, 1998
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2006


1998, 2006, IN PROGRESS

X

2001

Y

2001



